Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY
Division of Community Development
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on May 10, 2017, the Department of Economic Opportunity received a petition for variance and waiver from the City of Palmetto (City).

The petition seeks a variance and waiver from subparagraph 73C-23.0041(6)(g)3., Florida Administrative Code, which requires the Engineer’s Certification Letter submitted with the Federal Fiscal Year 2017 Small Cities Community Development Grant application be addressed to the Chief Elected Official as it applies to the City’s application submission. Specifically, the petition is requesting a variance and waiver allowing the City’s Engineer’s Certification Letter be addressed to the Public Works Director.
A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Stephanie Chatham, Agency Clerk, Department of Economic Opportunity, 107 E. Madison Street, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, Stephanie.chatham@deo.myflorida.com.
